
 SCG Art Club - General Club Meeting 
 3/2/2022 from 9:00 - 11:00 am  Hopi Room 

 1. The meeting was called to order at 9:05 am by Carol Peterson, President 

 a. In attendance were: The outgoing and incoming executive board members 
 and 40 art club members 

 b.   A motion to approve  the minutes of the last General Meeting was made by 
 Susan Martell and seconded by Ann Dunker 
 2.  Board Member Reports: 

 i. Carol Peterson - Explained she was still talking to CAM 
 about club members paying Sales Tax to CAM 

 ii.  Bonnie Wells is looking at a different way to do credit card sales 
 iii.  Diane Groszko gave her input 

 3.  Candidates for new Board Members introduced themselves: 
 Pat Badsgard Treasurer, Glenda Frazee Secretary, 
 Barbara Ball and Kay Verstraete Members at Large 
 a.  Election conducted and the above will be joining the board as of April 2, 

 2022 along with remaining board members: Carol Peterson, president, 
 Susie Dickey, Vice President and Martha Connor assistant treasurer 

 b.  Board members leaving their positions:  Diane Groszko, Debi Williams, 
 Joyce Ellery, Leslie Cowles were Thanked for their service to the club and 
 given a gift 

 c.  Diane Grozsko took the office of Treasurer in 2015,  she was thanked 
 personally by Lynn Brown, Dodie Balentine, Ruth Maline, Don Mcpartlan, 
 Pat O’Brien, and Carol Peterson.  She was given “The Day Escape” to 
 Millers Massage @ Cimarron by the art club members to thank her for her 
 service to the club. 

 d.  Susie Dickey announced that the club has 19 new members since Jan 1st 
 with 293 members on e-mail list. 



 e.  Diane Groszko reported that the club earned $2,770.00 in Feb. 
 f.  Nancy Alpert-Yarush wants everyone to get their W-9 forms  filled out, 

 signed and to her asap. 
 g.  Don McPartlan thanked all who taught classes this last yeuar 
 h.  Dodie Ballantine, Social Comittee, will hold the Too To Tropical Luncheon at 

 the Colonnade on March 18.  There will be a cash bar, bring dollars for 
 purchase.  Sign-up ends March 11 due to an official count needing to be 
 reported. 

 i.  Jewelry Exchange is to be held on March 15th. 
 j.  Meeting on Mar 9th to learn How to Enter Inventory onto the computer 

 inventory list. 
 4.  New Business 

 a.  Theressa Trapnell will be bringing in wooden Farm Animals to be painted. 
 b.  Last General Meeting before summer break will be held on May 4th in the 

 Hopi Room. 
 c.  Gillian Muir won the 2nd raffle. 

 5.  Meeting adjourned at 10:45 am 


